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Dear B.E.S.T. Friends,

This time of year always brings reflection and gratitude – reflection on 
all that we have accomplished together, and gratitude for those by our 
side along the journey. This school year is vastly different than last, with 
our 379 students in grades K-12 fully enjoying the benefits of in-person 
learning – truly joyful! We are in awe of our eighteen independent 
member schools, and the ways in which they have adapted to keep 
our students safe and together. At B.E.S.T., with our own adaptations, 
we remain anchored in our work and are eager for you to share in our 
celebration of the past year of SUPPORT, ACHIEVEMENT, FAMILY, 
LEADERSHIP and CONNECTION. 

B.E.S.T. is in the business of creating life-changing opportunities for 
Black students from families with financial need in the Baltimore area. 
Our parent engagement, community connection, academic enrichment, 
leadership development, college-bound programming, internship 
pipeline and behind-the-scenes financial support all elevate the children 
and young adults we are so fortunate to call B.E.S.T. students. Their 
achievements today are just the beginning, as you can see from our 
B.E.S.T. alumni, who are making an impact in Baltimore as well as cities 
around the world. 

We hope you will enjoy reading more about our beloved students, 
families, alumni, funders and Trustees. Thank you for supporting our 
outstanding young people and taking this journey with us.

With deep gratitude,

Karlo G. Young 	
Board President 

Jessica Wolf Suriano
Executive Director

  Table of Contents

Support........................ 2

Achievement................ 3

Leadership................... 4

Family.......................... 5

Connection.................. 8 

Alumni Spotlights....... 10

With Gratitude............ 11

Member Schools........ 14

Message from
Board President, Karlo Young and Executive Director, Jess Suriano

The Baltimore Educational Scholarship Trust, in partnership with 

our eighteen independent member schools, recruits and supports 

through the admissions process academically ambitious African 

American students with financial need from the Baltimore area. Once 

students are enrolled, B.E.S.T. positions them for success through 

academic preparation, character and leadership development, and 

support programs.

Our Mission
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Support

At our founding in 1987, B.E.S.T. was charged with identifying and supporting academically talented Black students from families with 
financial need in the Baltimore region who have the ability to thrive in an independent school. Today, we continue to support children 
seeking independent school admission in grades K-9 through strategic recruiting partnerships with public and parochial schools and 
other non-profit organizations serving young people. Following a comprehensive admission process each June through September, 
when a family is accepted into the B.E.S.T. program, they receive individual admissions counseling and support as they apply to our 
member schools, as well as a comprehensive overview of additional Baltimore area educational options. Included is Independent School 
Entrance Exam (ISEE) preparation for students, a Financial Aid Workshop for parents, and tailored, ongoing guidance throughout the 
entire process.  

B.E.S.T. Student, Family and Alumni Support Programming

Please see below for a comprehensive list of our 2020-2021 student, family and alumni programs:  

*Unless indicated, all programming for the 2020-2021 academic year was held virtually.

•	 B.E.S.T. Parent Listening Sessions 

•	 B.E.S.T. Alumni Listening Sessions 

•	 Upper School Student Town Hall 

•	 B.E.S.T. Back to School Student Goody Bag Mailing (including 
B.E.S.T. blue light glasses)

•	 FAFSA 101 Workshop for Senior Parents and Parents of 
College-Aged Alumni in partnership with Gilman School,     
Bryn Mawr School and Roland Park Country School 

•	 “Maximizing the College Counseling Experience” Workshop for 
Upper School families

•	 HBCU Information Zoom with Alumni Panel 

•	 SAT/ACT Prep with Capital Educators for all B.E.S.T. Juniors

•	 Halloween Trivia Zoom for Lower & Middle School Families 

•	 Family Holiday Zoom with Senior Speaker from the Class 
of 2021 and Musical Presentation by B.E.S.T. Alumnus       
Darryl Jordan '96 

•	 INROADS Information Sessions for College-Aged Alumni 

•	 Upper School Student Leadership Book Talk featuring Five 
Days: The Fiery Reckoning of an American City by Wes Moore 
and Erica L. Green 

•	 Virtual College Tours:
	 Johns Hopkins University
	 University of Southern California
	 North Carolina A&T State University

•	 Lower School Zoom Scavenger Hunt 

•	 Kickoff to Summer Drive-Thru Celebration for all Students and 
Families 

•	 New Parent Welcome Zoom featuring Current Parent Panel 

•	 Maryland Zoo in Baltimore for Lower School Families

•	 Gilman Black Alumni Leadership Institute – 18 B.E.S.T. 
students selected to the cohort

•	 Art of Leadership, a program of Art With a Heart – 5 B.E.S.T. 
students selected to the cohort

B.E.S.T. Admissions

B.E.S.T. Programming is thoughtfully designed to provide meaningful opportunities for connection, leadership development, essential 
support and engagement. Our programs and support are intended to enhance each family's independent school experience and create a 
deepened relationship with both B.E.S.T. and their member school, as well as to strengthen ties with our alumni both in and out of college.

B.E.S.T. Alumni engagement remains a top priority for those alumni in college, and those who are part of our post-college network. 
As such, our older alumni were included in our Listening Sessions, as well as the following:

Alumni Zoom Series 
•	 "Investment Considerations as the World Reopens" seminar hosted by B.E.S.T. Alumni Victor Abiamiri '03 and                 

Joshua Perry '02, Partners and Portfolio Managers at Brown Advisory
•	 Cooking Class hosted by B.E.S.T. Alumna, Keyia Yalcin '02, Owner of FishNet Restaurant at Mt. Vernon Marketplace
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Achievement
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Leadership

Jonas B. '22, The St. Paul's School 

Through the Molly Hathaway Young Women's and Redmond C.S. Finney Young Men's Leadership Programs, 
B.E.S.T. sent each upper school student a copy of Wes Moore and Erica L. Green's Five Days: The Fiery 
Reckoning of an American City. This book was specially selected for an Upper School Book Talk, as our upper 
school students lived through the history in Baltimore shared in the book, and it allows our students to consider 
many differing perspectives, an essential component of leadership. Our virtual book talk 
was led by current B.E.S.T. parent and English teacher at St. Paul's School, Ms. LaShanda Lawrence. 
The conversation centered on the importance of considering more than one narrative and perspective, how to 
make connections to the stories we read, and to hear ourselves in them. Ms. Lawrence also shared resources 
for further learning and engagement, including several recommendations for books, films, and websites. 

During the discussion, students and family members described the book as “captivating,” “inspiring,” “enlightening,” and “informative,” 
and that it allowed them to feel like they were “re-living” some of the experiences shared. B.E.S.T. looks forward to continuing to build 
our students’ “Leadership Libraries” in the future with additional meaningful selections.

2021 Stanley I. Panitz Leadership Award Winners
This award, in memory of the late Stanley I. Panitz, Founding B.E.S.T. Board Chair, is presented annually to B.E.S.T. Juniors in 
recognition of their academic achievement, their demonstrated leadership in both their school and the broader community, and their 
strength of character. We are so proud of Jonas, Zawadi and Ty'Shea!

The Gilman Black Alumni Leadership Institute (GBALI) is a non-academic co-educational leadership program designed to expose 
Baltimore Area high school students to business, college, career and life concepts not typically addressed in the curriculum and 
pedagogy of most schools. Since 2005, the foundation of GBALI is the idea that success is defined by more than a career, and that 
a career is determined by more than academics. Emphasis is placed not only on educational and career choices but also on the 
importance of interpersonal relationships and accountability to oneself and others. GBALI students develop a more complete and 
stronger understanding of the connection between decisions, career, friendships and family. B.E.S.T. is proud to partner with GBALI in 
supporting our shared students. The 2021 cohort included 18 B.E.S.T. students.

Each year, B.E.S.T. students participate in Art With A Heart's yearlong leadership program “Art of Leadership.” In 2021, through the 
Molly Hathaway and Redmond C.S. Finney Leadership Funds, B.E.S.T. sponsored five B.E.S.T. sophomores and juniors to have this 
meaningful leadership opportunity. 

Zawadi S. '22, The Bryn Mawr School Ty'Shea W. '22, Garrison Forest School 

B.E.S.T. Upper School Leadership Book Talk
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Family

Kick-Off to Summer Drive-Thru Celebration
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Family

B.E.S.T. Families Visit the Maryland Zoo in Baltimore
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Family

Back-to-School 2021
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Connection

Summer Scholars, our signature support and transition program, prepares our newly-enrolled B.E.S.T. Middle and Upper School 
students for the demands and expectations of their new independent schools. CONNECTION is at the core of this program, ensuring that, 
as our newest members of the B.E.S.T. family are preparing to start at their new schools, they are feeling connected to B.E.S.T., each 
other, and the broader independent school community. 

An engaging curriculum comprised of academics, athletics, art, field trips, study skills, advisory and affirmational programming provides 
the experiences necessary to support a smooth transition for our students and enables them to focus their energy and attention on their 
academic success as they begin at their new schools in the fall. Additionally, Summer Scholars provides our students with the opportunity 
to develop a rich network of friends and faculty who will stay with them long after the summer is over. Summer Scholars, though virtual 
for Summer 2021, contained all of the hallmark components of this essential and impactful program, including some new and exciting 
elements: 

•	 Virtual field trips with the Lillie Carroll Jackson Museum and The Hippodrome Theatre/Camp Hippodrome
•	 In-person day at Outward Bound for team building and leadership development
•	 Story Telling Workshop with B.E.S.T. Alumnus, David Fakunle, Ph.D.
•	 Transitions Workshop – “Identity Safety and Black Student Success” - with Marlo Thomas, Director of Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion 

at Georgetown Day School.

Our thanks to Roland Park Country School; Summer Scholars Director, Elisha James, and 

her incredible faculty and interns; the Thomas Wilson Sanitarium for Children of Baltimore 

City, and STX. Their commitment of time, talent and treasure ensure the continued 

success of this program.

Summer Scholars

Summer Scholars Students in Action



9

Connection

In-person day at Outward Bound for team building and leadership development
 

 

 

 

 
Story Telling Workshop with B.E.S.T. Alumnus, David Fakunle, Ph.D.

 

 

Virtual Lacrosse with STX Gear
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Alumni Spotlights

Cinneah El-Amin, 
Friends School of Baltimore '12 

Global Product Manager, Mastercard

Damian Perkins, McDonogh School, '92 
Associate Director, Customer Team Leader, 

Merck & Co., Inc. 

Mattecin Bayne, 
St. Paul’s School for Girls '15 
Writer’s Assistant of Netflix’s 

“Never Have I Ever”

Rachel Chappell, 
Park School of Baltimore '14 

Research Assistant, Johns Hopkins 
University School of Education

Samantha Frazier, Oldfields School '16 
Operational Support Technician, 

US Department of Justice

Dr. Sara Bleich, Garrison Forest School '96 
Senior Advisor of COVID, 

Office of Secretary, 
US Department of Agriculture 

Britta Brown, Garrison Forest School '04
Senior Director of Basketball Administration 

at Detroit Pistons

Joshua Perry, Calvert School '98, 
McDonogh School '02 

Fixed Income Portfolio Manager, 
Brown Advisory

Victor Abiamiri, Gilman School '03 
Private Client Portfolio Manager, 

Brown Advisory
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With Gratitude

The B.E.S.T. Community – all 379 current families and our 143 college students – is 

bolstered by our independent member schools, our outstanding partners, our vast 

B.E.S.T. Alumni network, and you – our loyal and generous funders. Your support of 

our mission and belief in our students is a gift for which we are immeasurably grateful.

INDIVIDUAL GIVING
Arthur H. Adler

Suzanne and Eric Adler

Laurin Albertie

Teri and Tedd Alexander

Bonnie and David W. Allan

Anonymous (3)

Vasundhara and Ashish Arora

David Ascione

Heather and Clifford M. Athey

Nancy and Preston Athey

Debra and Marc Attman

Kate and Vincent Bagli

Peter Baily

Cricket and John Barrazotto

C. Joyce Baughn

Kirsten Becker

Polly and Bruce Behrens

Christopher Wolf and James L. Beller, Jr.

Ellen and Edward C. Bernard

Cristin and Christopher A. Berrier

Peggy and Brett Bittner

Terel Blackwell '17

Michelle and Clifton Blagmond

Caroline and Stephan Blatti

Florence and William Bleich

Sara N. Bleich '96

Katherine and William F. Blue

Whitney and Brian Boles

Elaine and Richard Born

Kathryn Breisch

Sana and Andrew M. Brooks

Stacy F. Brown

Heather N. Brownley '96

Jean Waller Brune

Brooke and William Buppert

Sue Sadler and Mark Cammock

Virginia T. Campbell

Constance Caplan

Linda and Mark Caplan

Jamie and Sheldon Caplis

Jaune Cary

Kimberly and Robert Cashman

Susan Cashman

Lise Charlier

Tsgereda Tesfu and Elias Cherent

Allison and David Clapp

Jana and Keefe B. Clemons

Wanda '90 and Karl Cole-Frieman

Tiffani '00 and Reco Collins

Marina and Luke Cooper

Kathryn Wurzbac Corrigan

Margaret Cyzeski

Antoinette Dao

George Davenport

Tanya Davis

Ann and David DeMuth

Christy and David DiPietro

Ann and W. Boulton Dixon

John H. Doak

Tsanoda Edwards

Deborah and Philip D. English

Meghan Engstrom

Becky and David J. Farace

Gindy Feeser

Hadley and Christopher Feiss

Dominique Ferguson

Wesley and Thomas P. Finnerty

Jean Finney

Cecil E. Flamer

Evelyn A. and Charles Flory

Anthony O. Forbes

Tracey and Thomas Ford

Vanessa and Michael C. Ford on behalf of the  

     P.O.W.E.R. Foundation

Maya Foster-Brown '00

William G. Franey

Noris S. and Avi J. Friedman

Amy and Sean Furlong

Patricia M. Whitehead and Mr. Philip JB Gallagher

Martha and Earl P. Galleher, Jr.

Deanna Gamber

Austin H. George

Senayt Getachew

Rachel A. Gholston '07

Carrie and Chuck Gittings

Jeffrey Gouline

Denise Simmons Graves

Susan Gray

Lisa and Michael Grogan

Amy Macht and George Grose

Gillian Hamilton

Kathy and Joseph H. Hardiman

Ron Harris

Janet Marie Smith and F. Barton Harvey, III

Roland Harvey

Harold G. Hathaway III

Molly M. Hathaway

Lisa and Maurice Haywood

Betsy and George B. Hess, Jr.

Justin Hill '11

Barbara Cavanagh and William Hodgetts

Matthew N. Hodson

Margaret and Andrew Holmgren

Nancy and Henry H. Hopkins

Kandace Hoppin

Diane and Victor L. Hoskins

Lexa and Crawford Hubbard

N. Leigh Hubbard

Penney C. and A.C. Hubbard
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With Gratitude
Farida and Christopher Hughes

Corrin McBride Hunt '99

Lilly and David B. Hunter

Julia A. Day and Joan Hurley

Zenita and Cheo D. Hurley

Diane Hutchins

Blair and Scott Iodice

Margaret and Tad Jacks

Debra Clawson-Jackson and Stephon Jackson

Deborah and Jake Jacobson

Brenda and William Jews

Amy and Andrew John

Angela M. Johnson

Polly Panitz and Allen Joseph

Maya C. Kelly '98

Townsend and Robert Kent

Nikki '04 and Langston Kerman

Ellen and Charles E. Knudsen, III

Toby and Douglas Lagarde

Andrea B. Laporte

Rebecca Ann Leaf

Kyle and Benson E. Legg

Sonia Dale Legg

Kara and Josh Levinson 

Kim and Keith Lewis

Darielle and Earl Linehan

Elizabeth and John Linehan

Karen and Howard Loewenberg

Donna and Timothy J. Lorber

Susan and John A. Luetkemeyer, Jr.

Carol Macht

Lois Macht

Robert Macht

Susan and Charles Mann

Dorja Marshall

Ebony L. Martin

Eva and Andy Martire

Lola J. Massey

Christina and Paul McBride

Robyne O. McCullough '07

Theresa and J. Edward McGuire

Amy and Hugh D. McGuirk

Judith and Arthur S. Mehlman

Carolyn and Michael Meredith

Cheryl A. Mickel

Mary and James Miller

Sally Moore

Barbara Zadek and Tom Moses

Cassie Motz

Elijah Muhammad '12

Emilie and William C. Mules

Mr. Thomas F. Mullan, III

Matthew Nespole

Mary and D.W. Wells Obrecht

Betsy and David Oestreicher

Edak Okpo

Jenny and Lee S. Owen

Susan and Richard W. Palmer

Linda Hambleton Panitz* 

Daniel J. Paradis

Richelle Parham

Lisa and David Perfield

Joshua R. Perry '02

Karen and George Philippou

Mary-Ann and Wally Pinkard

Charles Pippen

Jonathan Pittman

Monyette Pitts

Amie and Christopher J. Post

Kate and David Powell

Kishia L. Powell '92 

Natalie N. Preston

Leslye P.J. and Jared W. Reaves

Joseph C. Reid

Vernon A. Reid, Jr.

Connice Bavely Reynolds and William Reynolds

Angel C. Richardson

Susan and John H. Riehl

Susannah and William F. Rienhoff, IV

Gail and James Riepe

Meghan Risper '07

Carolyn M. Roberts

Frances R. Rockwell

Blanche and Theo C. Rodgers

Tara Romine

The Salisbury Family

Nikia Sankofa

Janet and John E. Schmick

Barbara and Thomas Schweizer, Jr.

Elizabeth and Stephen T. Scott

Nathan A. Scott

Kathryn and Ronald Shapiro

Jean and F. Parvin Sharpless

Theodore Sheppy

Julie Rothman and Scott Sherman

Benjamin Shifrin

Joy O. and Steven J. Sibel

Candace and Stuart O. Simms

Gwendolyn D. Skillern

Erika and Josh Slater

Anna and Beetle Smith

Teresa and Robert Smith

Elizabeth and Henry P.A. Smyth

Charlotte and Lawrence R. Snyder

Magge and Wick Sollers

Francie and Jared Spahn

Judith and Thomas S. Spencer

Annie Staley

Donna and Kerry Staton

Marsha and Randy S. Stevens

Jessica and Scott Suriano

Aileen and Dwight S. Taylor

Adena and David Testa

John and Diane Tiffany

Read and John H. Timken

Ashlee S. Tuck '02

Usha M. Tyson '02

Martina and Arthur Varnado

Getrude Venable

Susan and Hutch Vernon

Kathie Wachs

Eleanor and Alan Waller, Jr.

Elisha J. and Preston Waters

Dr. Geraldine R. Waters

Dawn and Craig Watson

Tonya and Jerome Watson

Joshua Weber

Jane and Jim Webster

Denise and Timothy Weglicki

Michael J. Weinfeld

Terrance and Kourtney Whitehead

Anne and Frederick Whitridge

Steve Williams

Crickett and Brad Woloson

Hilda R. and William W. Wood

Jill E. Wood

Lucy and Vernon H.C. Wright

Jean Wyman

Christina and Matthew Wyskiel, III

Keyia N. Yalcin '02

Michele and Billy Yerman

Tanya and Robert L. Young, III

Ngozika and Karlo G. Young
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CORPORATE AND FOUNDATION GIVING
AmazonSmile Foundation

American Express Matching Gift Program

Arbor Dog Foundation, Inc.

Baker Donelson

Baltimore Community Foundation

Baltimore Ravens

Bank of America Charitable Gift Fund

Brown Advisory Charitable Foundation

Brown Capital Management Matching Gift Program

The Bunting Family Foundation

The Campbell Foundation, Inc.

Chesapeake Employers Insurance

CN Robinson Lighting Supply Co.

The Cowles Charitable Trust

E.C. Wareheim Foundation

Earle and Annette Shawe Foundation

Edgar B. Rouse Foundation

Exelon

H&S Bakery

The Jacob and Hilda Blaustein Foundation

Kalix Marketing

Legg Mason Foundation

Live. Give. Run. Foundation - Charm City Run

The M&T Charitable Foundation

Macht Fund of THE ASSOCIATED

Mary Jean and Oliver Travers Foundation, Inc.

McCormick & Company Charity Campaign

Old Town Construction, LLC

The Orokawa Foundation

The RCM&D Foundation, Inc.

Sylvan|Laureate Foundation, Inc.

T. Rowe Price Foundation

The T. Rowe Price Program for Charitable Giving

The Thomas Wilson Sanitarium for Children of Baltimore City

Vanguard Charitable Endowment Program

Venable Foundation

WBAL Radio Kids Campaign

The Whiting-Turner Contracting Company

The William L. and Victorine Q. Adams Foundation, Inc.

 WORKPLACE GIVING
America's Charities / Maryland Charity Campaign

The Benevity Community Impact Fund

United Way of Central Maryland 

GIFTS IN KIND
Hippodrome Foundation

STX 

This list includes all donors to the Baltimore Educational Scholarship Trust during 

the 2020-2021 giving year (July 1, 2020 – June 30, 2021).  

If an error has been made, please accept our sincere apology and notify 

Crystal Alston '96 at 410.752.2225 or calston@besttrust.org. 

* Donor passed after making gift

With Gratitude
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Thank you to our B.E.S.T. Member Schools for the mountains 

you move each day to support our shared students and 

families, especially now. For the 2021-2022 academic year, 

member schools are providing over $9 million in financial aid 

to our 379 B.E.S.T. students in grades K-12. We are grateful 

for their partnership and commitment to our mission. 

Baltimore Educational Scholarship Trust
808 North Charles Street • Baltimore, MD 21201

410.752.2225 • www.besttrust.org

B.E.S.T. Member Schools

2021-2022 Board of Trustees

Officers 
Karlo G. Young
Board President

Tiffani S. Collins, Esq., '00
Board Vice President

John E. Schmick
Board 2nd Vice President

Christopher A. Berrier
Board Secretary

Craig S. Watson
Board Treasurer

Community Trustees 
Teri Alexander
Marina Cooper
W. Boulton Dixon
Michael C. Ford
David B. Hunter
Cheo D. Hurley
Diane Hutchins
Nikki J. Kerman, Esq., '04
Timothy J. Lorber
Lee S. Owen
Joshua R. Perry, '02
Theo C. Rodgers
Anna L. Smith
Lawrence R. Snyder
Annie Staley
John H. Timken
Ashlee S. Tuck, '02
William L. Yerman

Head of School Trustees
Dennis Bisgaard
Caroline Blatti
David J. Farace
Tracey H. Ford
Andrew B. Holmgren
Christopher A. Hughes
Douglas Lagarde
Ereni Malfa
Matthew Nespole
Daniel J. Paradis
David G. Perfield
Christopher J. Post
Sue Sadler
Ben Shifrin, M.Ed.
Henry P.A. Smyth
Randy S. Stevens
Martha H. Sweeney, M.S. CCC-SLP
Pat Whitehead

Emeritus Trustees
Jean Waller Brune
F. Barton Harvey, III
Molly M. Hathaway
Grant Jacks, III
Vernon A. Reid Jr.
Stuart O. Simms, Esq.

Jessica W. Suriano
Executive Director
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